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	State Budget Update
Assembly Speaker Karen Bass and Senate pro Tem Darrell Steinberg have come to a general agreement on a framework for a budget deal. Many of the details still need to be worked out and some components are moving targets. The Senate intends to release the details of the deal on Tuesday for their Senate budget committee meeting. There could be a vote on the budget as early as Tuesday. 

Here is a brief summary of the budget deal:

1)
Eliminates sales tax on gasoline. 
2)
Keeps sales tax on diesel – the Assembly is proposing a 75%-25% split in favor of State Transit Assistance (STA). The other portion would go to Intercity rail/Caltrans. This is about $313 million annually. This would provide approximately $70 million for Los Angeles County.
3)
Replaces sales tax on gas with an excise 18-cent “tax” – this part of the deal is new. Highway advocates pushed hard to get the proposed excise “fee” changed to an excise “tax”. Highway advocates were very concerned that an excise fee would be subject to referendum. The funding would be allocated in the following manner: off the top for debt service, then 30% - State Highway Operations and Protection Program (SHOPP), 30% - State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), 40% - Local Streets and Roads. A key detail of this proposal is that 5-cents of the excise tax would not be imposed until 2011-2012. The Democrats are proposing to hold off on the 5-cents so that they can offset certain corporate tax breaks. In addition, they argue that this would provide a break for consumers at the pump from July, 2010 to July, 2011. The tax would be indexed to keep up with what the sales tax would have provided.
4)
Regional fee – the regional fee would provide local Metropolitan Planning Agencies (MPO) with the authority to impose a fee related to SB 375. The fee would not have to go to the voters. The fee would not be capped and it would sunset in 30 years. This part of the deal still lacks support from the regions and the administration. Legislative staff sees this part of the proposal as a weak link in the budget because it could be subject to referendum and other challenges.
5)
$400 m from Public Transportation Account (PTA) balance – the legislature is proposing to give transit one-time funding of $400 million directly to the STA. This represents approximately $120 million for Los Angeles County.

Although the Legislature is trying to make transit comfortable with the proposal by providing additional STA funds from the PTA balance, these funds are one time only money. In addition, there is no guarantee that the Governor will not zero out this item with his line-item veto.  We also would like to see contingency language that would restore the sales tax if the excise tax is invalidated for failing to receive 2/3 vote in the Legislature. The legislative staff has been resistant to include this type of language. This proposal provides immediate funding for transit in place of long term funding. The proposal does not go far enough to address our concerns for the dismantling of traditional transit funding. We will keep you posted on any further details as they become available.
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